
WHATCOM COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 
Memorandum 

Whatcom County Sheriff’s Office 
311 Grand Avenue 
Bellingham, Washington 98225 
(360) 778-6600- Office
(360) 778-6708 Voicemail

From the Desk of: Sgt. Kevin Moyes 

To:  Jason Ardt  
Date:  February 10, 2022  
Subject: Removal of Hannegan Rd School Zone 

I have reviewed the request for the removal of the Hannegan Road school zone from E. 
Hemmi Rd to Ten Mile Rd.  With the current placement of fencing and concrete barriers 
located at Irene Reither Elementary School, I don’t see a need for the existing school zone. 

This section of roadway does not have children walking or bicycling to or from school, and 
has caused confusion with drivers slowing down, when not necessary.  The removal of this 
school zone will actually help improve traffic flow in this area. 

As the Traffic Sergeant in charge of traffic enforcement, this change would be supported by 
the Sheriff’s Office. 


